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City Tower

Piccadilly Plaza

Manchester

M1 4BE

Tel: 0161 952 4037
Regional.Minister@gonw.gsi.gov.uk
13 November 2008
Dear colleague,
Prompt Payment

In my role as Minister for the North West I am chairing the newly established Joint Economic Commission bringing together representatives from the public and private sectors to act on behalf of the region during the economic downturn.

This Joint Economic Commission for the North West will be meeting frequently for the immediate future to ensure that the region acts as one in protecting families and businesses, as far as we possibly can, from the current situation.


The importance of cash flow to all businesses, especially small businesses is clear in the current climate. Most small companies say that they have already been affected in some way by the economic downturn. The success of small and medium sized businesses is vital for the prosperity of the region and these businesses need access to cash flow.
Government is building on its commitment to pay firms within 10 days by working with NHS trusts in England, local authorities and other public sector employers in England to seek opportunities to extend the payment target. At the first meeting of the Commission on 3 November we agreed a series of action points, one of which was to encourage organisations to pay promptly.

We want everyone in the public sector to pay their bills, especially to small businesses, more quickly. In Government we have committed to paying businesses within 10 days and now I am writing to you to request your assistance in making sure that all of us in the North West are agreed to this.

I would be grateful if you would ensure that all of the organisations that are within your part of the public sector are made aware of my approach.

I will also be exploring how I might engage larger private sector businesses to commit to this as well.

Please could you advise Government Office for the North West as soon as possible via Sue France (sue.france@gonw.gsi.gov.uk) if you and your part of the public sector have adopted this within your organisation.

Thank you very much for your cooperation.
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Beverley Hughes

Minister for the North West
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INVESTOR IN PEOPLE
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